May 19, 2020



Dear McLean Patients, Residents and Families,

Today, we have good news to report. Many of our positive cases that were being cared for on our skilled nursing neighborhoods have re-tested negative and are considered recovered. As of today, we are caring for 5 positive cases, and have I pending test on Evergreen Way, our post-acute neighborhood, and I pending test on the Robinson.

Cumulative Data

Please note: These numbers represent **cumulative** cases since we began testing with our first symptomatic resident on 3/29/20.

As of 5/19/20 (location data is based on resident home neighborhood)

Assisted Living

Robinson has had I positive Atwater has had I positive Abernethy has had 6 positive (2 recovered), 2 resident deaths

Skilled Nursing Home

Evergreen Way (post-acute) has had 6 positive (4 recovered), 7 negative residents Chapel Crossing has had I positive (I recovered), I negative resident Skyview Terrace has had I7 positive (9 recovered), 9 negative, 3 resident deaths

Employee: 23 positive (20 recovered)

As part of our ongoing efforts to surveil the virus, Hartford HealthCare's mobile team tested 40 asymptomatic residents in the Health Center yesterday. They tested the skilled nursing residents and a portion of our assisted living residents who had not been previously tested. Those test results are expected tomorrow or Thursday. As a reminder, we will be communicating directly with any impacted residents and families prior to any moves.

Additionally, with the state planning to partially re-open tomorrow, we are re-educating our staff on hygiene and safety measures they can take while off campus. Our "Like a Chain, Together We are McLean Strong" campaign is being rolled out tomorrow across our campus and includes banners hung in our lobby and notecards to staff with inspiring messages of strength and caring, along with bags containing

masks, gloves and hand sanitizer. We are committed to kicking COVID-19 off our campus and we know that our infection control efforts at work and at home are the keys to winning this fight.

As we make the most of the nice weather, Kathy Cookson is scheduling 15-20 minute driveway visits for residents and their families. The visit location is to the right of the main entrance. Masks will be available for residents and family members and social distancing measures will be fully marked. All visits will be scheduled based on staff availability and resident health. In the event of bad weather, a "window visit" may replace an outside visit or groups will be given the option to reschedule. Please remember to give Kathy at least 48 hours' notice in advance to schedule, kathy.cookson@mcleancare.org.

We are looking forward to seeing many of you tomorrow at our virtual Family Council meeting. Jennifer will be emailing the log-in and call-in information to you shortly.

Be well.

David Bordonaro

President

Lisa Clark

Lisa Clark

Vice President, Administrator of the Health Center